

CITY OF NEW YORK

## DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Bureau of Nutrition 93 Worth Street New York 13.

May 28, 1959

JUN 1

Dr. Ancel Keys, Director Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene University of Minnesota Minneapolis 14, Minn.

Dear Ancel:

Thank you for sending me the review of your book in the Food and Nutrition News of the National Livestock and Meat Board. I had not previously seen it as I ordinarily do not waste my time reading such junk. Your analysis of their review seems to me to be to the point, factual and devastating. Of course it will never (probably) see the light of day except through your own private circulation.

Congratulations again on a good book!

Sincerely yours,

Norman Jolliffe, M.D., Director